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POLICY

The organization reviews all credit balances for resolution on a timely basis to comply with applicable federal, state and local laws and to ensure sound ethical business practices.  It is the organization’s policy to appropriately refund patient account credit balances and/or overpayments to patients, Medicare, Medicaid and private insurance companies.


PROCEDURE

· Patient accounts with credit balances are reviewed monthly for errors such as overpayments by insurance and/or another responsible party, duplicate payment/contractual entries, misapplied charges/credits, incorrect patient account adjustments, etc.

· Requests received from carriers regarding refunds for overpayment are reviewed when they are received.

· Once the reason for the balance has been determined, proceed as follows:

A. If posting errors such as duplicate payment/contractual entries that caused credit balances, misapplied charges/credits or incorrect patient account adjustments, correct the balance.

B. If a credit balance remains following correction of the posting errors, determine the party (e.g., patient, guarantor, third-party payer) entitled to the refund.

Once reviewed, patient accounts with overpayments or incorrect payments must be refunded promptly to the appropriate payer.  Refunds should be made within 60 days of the overpayment or incorrect payment or the date on which the overpayment is discovered, whichever is later.  In the case of overpayments due to Medicare, Medicaid and private insurance companies, the specific payer’s rules and timeframes must be followed. 
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